
5 March 2024

Ms. Minna Kivimäki 
Permanent Secretary of
Ministry of Transport and 
Communications of Finland
P.O. Box 31
FI-00023 Government
Finland

Dear Permanent Secretary,

Subject: IMO Member State Audit Scheme
Audit of Finland, 12 to 21 October 2024

Following consultation with your Single Point of Contact, Ms. Hanna Suutarla, I am pleased to 
appoint the following auditors to conduct the audit of Finland, which is scheduled from 12 to 
21 October 2024:

Mr. Prasad Panicker (United Kingdom) Audit Team Leader
Mr. Pinehas Auene (Namibia) Audit Team Member
Mr. Vasudeva Panicker Aji (IMO Secretariat) Audit Officer

By copy of this letter, the Audit Team Leader and Members are being informed of their 
appointment to the audit concerned.  The Audit Team Leader will communicate directly with 
your designated Single Point of Contact to agree on the scope of the audit and other 
administrative matters associated with the visit of the audit team.

I am most appreciative of your ongoing support for the success of the Audit Scheme and your 
commitment to the audit of Finland.

With highest regards,

Yours sincerely,

Arsenio Dominguez
Secretary-General

cc: ATL and ATM




